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We thank our hikers for their interest in this new product 
and for the pictures they sent us. 
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First snowshoe hiking package of IAT-QC,  
a project to repeat in the future. 

 Since the beginning of 2013, the IAT-QC has been the 
producer of guided hiking packages. For 2014, the IAT-QC 
experimented Winter hiking with one departure of a 
guided snowshoe hike in the Gaspésie National Park from 
April 3rd to 6th. 
 

We offered a guided package of 3 days and 3 nights 
designed for a group from 4 to 8 hikers who had the 
opportunity to explore several areas of the Gaspésie 
National Park. The guide and the hikers chose the best 
spots according to the existing conditions. Thus, they were 
able to visit the area of Vallières, the Hog's Back, Blanche-
Montagne and Olivine mountains. The distances traveled 
each day were between 10 and 18 km. 
 

You would like to live such an experience in 2015? 
  
Do not hesitate to contact us for more information by email 
at: info@sia-iat.com or by phone at 418-562-7885. We will 
be happy to respond to your requests. 
 
 

 

 

http://www.sia-iat.com/
mailto:info@sia-iat.com
mailto:info@sia-iat.com
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France mission report 
from March 18th to April 9th 2014 

 

As part of the non-refundable contribution of the 
diversification program with Canada Economic Development 
(CED), I had the opportunity to participate in a trade mission 
to France. My goals were to meet the FFRP (Fédération 
française de randonnée pédestre) for the signature of the GR 
agreement, and to represent the IAT-QC at tourism fairs 
specialized in hiking and nature tourism in Lyon and Paris. 
 
Concerning the agreement with the FFRP, the Chairwoman 
Mrs. Claude Hüe proceeded to the signature of the final 
document, and for the occasion, a public conference which 
featured the IAT-QC and the agreement took place at the 
show in Paris. A joint press release was sent to French and 
Quebec media in collaboration with Tourisme Québec. The 
45-minute conference to a packed house helped promote 
the entire trail (features, infrastructure and services for 
hikers, guided tours). 
 

 
 

Photo: Jean-Michel Humeau - FFRP Director, Eric Chouinard - 
IAT-QC Director, Mrs. Claude Hüe – ChairwomanFFRP, 

Armand Ducornet – FFRP Director of International Relations) 
 

Other media activities should be organized in the coming 
months, and we will also monitor communications around 
this news. For example, there will be an article in the next 
edition of the magazine Geo Plein Air, and the FFRP will 
announce the inauguration of the event in their magazine 
Passion Rando. 

 

A few words from IAT-QC director 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 We also have a publication on the website I-trekking 
http://www.i-trekkings.net/news/index.php?id_news=2544. 
Also see the website of the FFRP 
http://www.ffrandonnee.fr/actualites/9792/quebec-le-
sentier-des-appalaches-premier-itineraire-gr-outre-
atlantique.aspx 
 

A working meeting will be held with the President and Vice-
President of the FFRP, to agree on the organization of the 
inauguration on October 3rd, 2014 at Forillon. Together with 
the FFRP, we agreed to postpone the organization of a 14-
day group trip with 150 members of the FFRP, to the Fall of 
2015. 
 

Regarding my participation in these tourism fairs, overall I 
consider that it was still very positive to be there, because 
the type of client participating in such trade fairs is really our 
target audience of hikers who travel across Europe and the 
world to explore countries, looking to hike the most 
beautiful sites and natural attractions which can be 
discovered in several locations (national, international). 
 

In terms of traffic, the Lyon fair welcomed 13,158; there 
were 63,000 visitors at Paris and 7100 visitors in Rennes. 
Despite the difference in traffic between the three shows the 
quality of the meetings was similar. 
 

It is always difficult to assess the direct economic 
repercussions from participation in a tourist event, but we 
will monitor data from the traffic on our website following 
these events, and we will ask the people who contact us for 
information about where they heard about us in the coming 
months. 
 
It should also be noted that I also had the opportunity to 
meet with several FFRP walking club officials, companies 
specialized in hiking, journalists, and with partners 
specialized in selling packages that hope to develop trips to 
Quebec. 
 

Eric Chouinard – Director of IAT-QC   
 

 

http://www.i-trekkings.net/news/index.php?id_news=2544
http://www.ffrandonnee.fr/actualites/9792/quebec-le-sentier-des-appalaches-premier-itineraire-gr-outre-atlantique.aspx
http://www.ffrandonnee.fr/actualites/9792/quebec-le-sentier-des-appalaches-premier-itineraire-gr-outre-atlantique.aspx
http://www.ffrandonnee.fr/actualites/9792/quebec-le-sentier-des-appalaches-premier-itineraire-gr-outre-atlantique.aspx
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 
 

The International Appalachian Trail - Quebec (IAT-QC) 
invites you to attend its 18th Annual General Meeting to be 
held Saturday, May 24th, 2014, from 13:30 to 16:00 at the 
Camping Park and Sea site in Mont-Louis (address # 18 
10th Street East). 
 
We hope to see many of you at the meeting! 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

 
Itôs now time to renew your membership with the IAT-QC or 
to let us know if you donôt want to be a member in 2014. Do 
not take this notice into consideration if you have already 
renewed your membership. 
 
It is possible to pay your membership by credit card. You 
also have the possibility of making a payment for more than 
a year (1year/10$ or 3years/30$ or 5years/50$). 
 
You can consult the membership form for more information. 
 
http://www.sia-
iat.com/images/Upload/files/adhesion_membres_randon
neurseng.pdf 
 
Please keep the membership card that you already possess. 
 
Your membership is a tremendous support which allows us 
to preserve and maintain the IAT-QC and to make it a 
secure and good quality trail. 
 
Gaspé members, please renew with your committee. 
 
We thank you and we wish you a very beautiful 2014  
season! 
 

 
 

 

National Trail Day  
June 7th 2014 

 

Every year, on the first Saturday of June, all hikers in the  
United-States and in Canada are invited to do their part  
in the maintenance of hiking trails: it’s National Trails Day.  
  
In Gaspésie and in the Bas-Saint-Laurent, the International 
Appalachian Trail-Quebec (IAT-QC) is associated with the 
Fédération québécoise de la marche (FQM) in the 
organization of the National Trails Day, which will be held 
this year on June 7th. Everyone can participate. The main 
objective is to go walk on the trails to take pictures and to 
complete a report on their state. At the same time, 
participants can participate in light labour work if they 
wish. We invite you to bring your lunch, gardening gloves 
and, if possible, a pair of sheers.  
  
People wishing to participate in this day or who would like 
to get involved in the maintenance of the trail as 
volunteers can communicate with IAT-QC customer 
service at the following number: (418) 562-7885 or send 
an email to the following address: info@sia-iat.com. It is 
also possible to contact the person responsible for the trail 
in your region. They will take the opportunity to inform 
you about the current regulations and the areas that need 
to be covered.  
  
Avignon : Geneviève Labonté / (418) 865-3554 /  
natureaventure@gmail.com  Trail Daysin this secteur is 
postpone on June 14th 2014. 
 
Matapédia Valley : Gaétan Roy / (418) 742-3261 / 
ga_roy@hotmail.com 
  
Matane : Jean-Pierre Harrison / (418) 562-1827 /  
jipitrail@hotmail.com  
 
Upper-Gaspé : Jean-Pierre Gagnon / (418) 763-7529 / 
djipee@gmail.com 
 
Gaspé-Coast : Jean-Marc Hardy / (418) 368-4197 / 
hardyjmc@globetrotter.net 
 
Please take note that the event may be postponed to a 
later date, depending on the sector and the availability of 
members.  
  
This invitation is for all nature and hiking lovers! 

 

News from IAT-QC 

mailto:natureaventure@gmail.com
mailto:ga_roy@hotmail.com
mailto:jipitrail@hotmail.com
mailto:djipee@gmail.com
mailto:hardyjmc@globetrotter.net


 

A few words from SIA-IAT president 
 

Hello everyone, here is a message from Mr. Paul Wylezol, 
President of SIA-IAT. In summary his message gives 
information about the annual meeting of the International 
Committee to be held in Plymouth, England, from October 6th 
to 9th, 2014 and an invitation to the 20th anniversary of the 
SIA-IAT to be held from June 5th to 8th, 2014 at Millinocket in 
Maine. As the IAT-QC will be present at this event and the 
invitation is for everyone, our director, Eric Chouinard invites 
you to contact us if you are interested to go. A carpooling 
group could be formed. Please contact us: info@sia-iat.com. 
 

 

 
Hello Everyone, 
 

I hope winter 2013 wasn't too severe in your corner of the 
North Atlantic Rim.  Here in North America it was the coldest 
and snowiest in recent memory, as indicated by the April 
snowmobile trip I took along the IAT mountain route in 
Newfoundland (http://www.iatnl.org/).  I have finally thawed 
enough to type this message! 
 

In spite of the extreme start, 2013 is shaping up to be one of 
the most exciting years to date for the International 
Appalachian Trail, including a 20th Anniversary IAT North 
America General Meeting at Millinocket, Maine (June 5 - 8), 
and an IAT Annual General Meeting at Plymouth, England 
(October 6 - 9). 
 

The 20th Anniversary Meeting will be hosted by the Maine 
chapter of the IAT and held at Twin Pines Camps near Mount 
Katahdin, northern terminus of the AT and southern terminus 
of the IAT in North America. 
(http://www.internationalatmaine.org/793/) 
 

 

The 2014 IAT AGM will be hosted by UK National 
Trails (http://www.nationaltrail.co.uk/),  
and in particular South West Coast Path National Trail  
(http://www.southwestcoastpath.com/), 
and includes tours of English Riviera Geopark 
(http://www.englishrivierageopark.org.uk/) 
and South Devon AONB (Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty) 
(http://www.southdevonaonb.org.uk/). 
 

As always, IAT meetings are a great opportunity to meet 
other chapter reps and supporters, discuss new 
opportunities and challenges, experience the rich natural and 
cultural heritage of the host region, and walk 
another beautiful section of the International Appalachian 
Trail!    
 

For those able to attend the October AGM, the dates to save 
are: 

¶ October 6 - Optional visit to Dartmoor National Park 
¶ October 7 - IAT Annual General Meeting 
¶ October 8 - Tour of English Riviera Geopark and 

South Devon AONB / National Trails (NTO) 
Business Meeting 

¶ October 9 - Joint IAT / NTO site visit, hike and 
dedication 

Relevant information and updates will be posted to the IAT 
website(http://www.iat-
sia.org/index.php?mact=News,cntnt01,detail,0&cntnt01articl
eid=138&cntnt01returnid=15) and I will email a copy of the 
agenda later this summer.  
 

If anyone has any questions, ideas or requests, by all means 
send them along.  And if you know anyone interested in 
attending our meetings or following our progress, be sure to 
forward this email and the attached links.  
 

And stay tuned for more news and adventure on the IAT 
website and Facebook page.  You never know where the next 
story may come from!  
 

Hope to see you in 2014, 
 

Paul Wylezol, Chairperson IAT / IATNL     
http://www.iat-sia.org/                     http://www.iatnl.org/ 
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